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MAINE TURNPIKE AUTHORITY 
ADDENDUM NO. 1 

Request for Qualifications 
Consultant Contract 2024.102 
Engineering Design Services 

 
 
The following changes are made to the Request for Qualifications: 
 
 
QUESTIONS:  
 

1. Is our response to this RFQ expected to cover all listed service areas? (bridge, highway, buildings, 
and toll rehabilitation and reconstruction projects) 
 
Answer:  No, response should be focused on areas your firm is interested/qualified.  The Authority 
will be giving a preference to firms who can do most if not all areas. 
 

2. The General Information section states that “Because the anticipated work is largely bridge related, 
the short list of candidates were those that are currently under a Consultant Agreement for Bridge 
Design (203.00) and are prequalified to perform Reconstruction/Rehabilitation Highway Design 
(202.10) for the MaineDOT.”  Will Turnpike consider consultants who are prequalified for Bridge 
Design, or is this posted solicitation only intended for specific consultants?  Will you provide a list 
of those consultants? 
 
Answer:  The Authority will consider Consultants who are prequalified for Bridge Design.  The 
following Consultants have been solicited: 

• CHA Consulting, Inc. 
• Hardesty & Hanover, LLC 
• HNTB Corporation 
• Hoyle, Tanner & Associates, Inc. 
• McFarland Johnson, Inc. 
• Stantec Consulting Services, Inc. 
• T.Y. Lin International 
• Thorton Thomasetti, Inc. 
• Vanasse Hangen Brustlin, Inc. (VHB) 
• WSP USA, Inc. 

 
3. Page 1 of the RFP calls for 12-point font.  Is smaller font allowed within proposal tables and 

graphics and for elements such as labels? 
 
Answer:  Yes. 

 
4. Page 3 of the RFQ states “The Consultant shall include resumes for each employee that is proposed 

to be utilized in the appendix.” Rather than including resumes for all staff shown on the org chart, 
can we show resumes for key personnel? 
 
Answer:  Yes. 
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All Consultants are required to acknowledge the receipt of the Addendum No. 1 for Consultant 
Contract 2024.102 –Engineering Design Services by signing below and emailing this sheet to Nate 
Carll, at ncarll@maineturnpike.com.   
 
 
 
Business Name 
 
 
Print Name and Title 
 
 
Signature 
 
 
Date 
 
 
 
Thank You, 
Nate Carll 
Purchasing Manager 
Maine Turnpike Authority 
2360 Congress Street 
Portland, Maine 04102 
207-482-8115 
ncarll@maineturnpike.com 
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